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 Nawton Parish Council 

Notes for the Parish Meeting to be held on 

Monday 16th July 2018 at 19.30 at Nawton Pavilion 

 

   

 Chair   Russ Dickinson 

 Vice chair  Debbie Swift 

 Councillors  John Windress, Michael Jackson, Lorraine Hugill  

  Apologies                  Andrew Edwards, Sam Jones,       

 Clerk   Anne Twine    

 

 

50 Agenda 

The agenda for the meeting had been displayed on the Nawton Parish Council notice 
board since 5th July and also on the website.  

 

51 Parishioner presentation 

Three parishioners discussed the possibility of organising open gardens in Nawton in 
June 2019. The Council agreed that it was a good idea and that we would support the 
initiative by advertising in the noticeboard, website and newsletter. 

 

52 Minutes of council meeting of 18th June 2018 

 

The Chair  agreed the minutes of the meeting of 18th June 2018.  

The Chair  signed the minutes and the Clerk added them to the minute book. 

53 Code of Conduct and the Ethical Framework  

John Windress on planning 

 

54 Actions from the last meeting 

 

54.1 The Clerk’s timesheet was approved. 

 

54.2 Monthly inspection of Council owned land 

All Council Land was inspected.   

 

54.3 VAS Sign 

The Members on the review group met in June and have agreed to recommend that the 
County Council changes its policy to allow parishes to purchase and maintain a Vehicle 
Activated Sign.  The task group is in the process of finalising a report to go to the 
Committee meeting on 12 July 2018.  Subject to the deliberations at that meeting the 
report with recommendations will go to the Executive for approval. The Council is 
awaiting their decision. The Council to revisit this in September. 
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54.4  Kissing Gates 
The Clerk was asked to look into the replacement of kissing gates from Gale Lane across 
the footpath to near Calverts carpets. The Clerk still has had no reply. The Chair will ask 
how to contact the owner from other sources. 
 
54.5  Dog Fouling 
There has been a complaint about dog fouling along Highfield Road on the pavement. It 
was suggested that the dog bin on Highfield Lane was moved down opposite Kirkdale 
Manor. The Clerk was asked to email the headmistress of Nawton School if she would 
give permission for a dog bin to be placed along the snickett  
 
 
54.6 Fallen Tree  
A tree that has fallen down in The Howl belongs to Beadlam and The Clerk will contact 
The Clerk of Beadlam to get it removed. Beadlam Council are dealing with this and hope 
to have it removed in the near future. This has now been removed. 
 
54.7 GDPR 
 

 Cllr Hugill has researched the documents needed for GDPR and the Councillors 
approved them. The Clerk will update the website and put a notice in the village board. 
 

54.8 Footpaths 
 
The Clerk informed highways that the path running from Beckett Wood to Guncroft 
Lane is narrowing because of the grass covering the footpath and making it difficult for 
people with pushchairs to walk along it. Also the path on the opposite side to Beckett 
Recreation Ground is narrowing.  

 

55 Planning 

New applications / Enforcement appeals / Discharge of condition 

 

56   Finance 

 

 Payment for £63.18 to Anne Twine  April salary 

 Payment for £69.53 to JRB for dog bags 
 

57 AOB 
 
57.1 The fence along the side of footpath leading to Howl lane is falling down and is 
hazardous to the public because of rusty nails and barbed wire falling towards the 
narrow path. Cllr Swift will contact the owner to get it repaired. 
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57.2 Noise disturbance 
A parishioner informed the meeting that she was constantly being disturbed by new 
neighbours working on their house.  
The Council stated that it was a civil matter and that Environmental Health would be 
the people to contact. The parishioner stated that she had informed her solicitor. 
 
 

Date of next meetings        

No meeting in August 

17th September 

 

 

Signed_____________________________________________________________ 


